
Seminole County is the recipient of federal funding from the U.S. Department
of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). These grant funds include the
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program, the HOME Investment
Partnerships (HOME) Program, and the Emergency Solutions Grants (ESG)
Program, which fund housing and community development activities for the
benefit of low-moderate income persons throughout Seminole County. An
action plan for the use of these funds is required to be submitted to HUD on or
before August 15, 2018.
A draft of the 2018-2019 One-Year Action Plan will be available for review
and comment for a 30 day period to obtain citizen comments prior to being
presented for Board of County Commissioners approval.
A summary of the proposed use of funds for the program year beginning
October 1, 2018 is:
Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG):
Midway Water Improvements: Construction Phase III-- $200,000
Microenterprise Assistance -- $50,000
Affordable Housing:

Immediate Needs -- $200,000
Rehabilitation Administration- $50,000
HOME- Housing Activity- $100,000
Affordable Rental Housing- $412,008

Public Facilities:
SafeHouse of Seminole Facility Improvements- $40,760
Inspire Facility Improvements-AC $36,466
Boys and Girls Club Facility Improvements- $150,000

Public Services:
Mental Health Services -- $35,000
Handicapped Services- $100,250
Senior Services- $42,150
Case Management- $63,576
Dental Assistance -- $45,000

Planning and Administration -- $381,302
HOME Investment Partnerships Program (HOME):
Purchase Assistance -- $96,084
Habitat for Humanity: Affordable Housing Development $80,000
Tenant-Based Rental Assistance -- $375,000
Affordable Housing: CHDO -- $110,216
Planning and Administration -- $73,477
Emergency Solutions Grants Program (ESG):
Rescue Outreach Mission- Operating and Maintenance Expenses -- $32,855
SafeHouse of Seminole – Operating and Maintenance Expenses -- $32,000
Recovery House – Operating and Maintenance Expenses -- $25,000
Administration and HMIS Data Collection - $59,904

The draft plan will be available beginning on Friday, June 22, 2018 at the
Community Services offices located at 534 W. Lake Mary Blvd., Sanford, FL
32773, or can be viewed online at http://seminolecountyfl.gov/departments-
services/community-services/. Public comments on this draft plan will be
accepted until 4:00 p.m. on Monday, July 23, 2018. Public comments will be
forwarded to the Board of County Commissioners prior to their July 24, 2018
meeting for final approval of the 2018-2019 One-Year Action Plan. Submit
comments to Diane Durr, HUD Administrator at (407) 665-2314, or by email to:
ddurr@seminolecountyfl.gov. Comments may also be mailed to 534 W, Lake
Mary Blvd., Sanford FL 32773. Where applicable, the County will respond in
writing, to all public comments received.

PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES NEEDING ASSISTANCE SHOULD
CONTACT THE HUMAN RESOURCES DEPARTMENT ADA COORDINATOR
48 HOURS IN ADVANCE OF THE CLOSE OF THE PUBLIC COMMENT
PERIOD AT (407) 665-7940. FOR HEARING IMPAIRED INDIVIDUALS, THE
FLORIDA RELAY NUMBER IS 1-800-955-8771.
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